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Campbell River Curling Club 
Annual General Meeting Minutes 

     November 15, 2020 
  
Meeting called to order at:  Cynthia Lu called the meeting to order at 7:08 pm 
Approved Agenda:  Larry Taylor moved to approve the agenda as presented, Michelle Mathew 
seconded the motion. Motion has been carried. 
Approval of Minutes from May 5, 2019: Joe Oster moved to approve the AGM meeting minutes from 
May 5, 2019 as presented, Monica Brown seconded motion. Motion has been carried. 
Annual Financial Report:  see attached for report 
 - Similar year to last year, cash on hand is less than last year but inventory is more than last year, 
 keeping in mind these numbers are seven months old at this point . 
 - Sold a GIC, now approximately $62,000 remaining.  GIC's come due staggered  to ensure we 
 have cash on hand if needed, another GIC coming due in 2021. 
 - Question:  Were there two year GIC's or three Year GIC's? The last three year GIC came due, 
 now there are only one and two year terms remaining.  
 - Joe Oster moved to approve the financial report as presented, Rene Quintin seconded 
 motion. Motion has been carried. 
Committee Reports 

50+ League 
- Judith McFarlane reports she is impressed with the way things are going so far this season; 

 and is extremely pleased the 50+ members have done well complying to the rules in place and 
 continue to keep up the enthusiasm for the game. Well done. 

Juniors-  Nothing  to report at this time 
Sunday Social - Nothing to report at this time 
President’s Report - see attached for report 

 
New Business: 
 Proposed changes to the Bylaws of the Campbell River Curling Club 

 

CAMPBELL RIVER CURLING CLUB 

BYLAWS 

 Here put forward, in numbered clauses, the bylaws providing for the matters referred to in Section 6(1) of 

 the Society Act and any other bylaws. 
 Part 1 – Interpretation 

 1. (1) In these bylaws, unless the context otherwise requires: 

 
Current Bylaw as it reads:  

(d) "Club member” means a person who has paid a one-time transferable membership fee 

 to the society, as prescribed from time to time by the Board of Directors (currently set at 

 $100 per member), and as such will have voting rights.   

 Proposed change: Remove ‘transferable’ 

 (d) "Club member” means a person who has paid a one-time membership fee to the 

 society, as prescribed from time to time by the Board of Directors (currently set at $100 

 per member), and as such will have voting rights.   

   

 -  Reasoning behind proposed the change - transferable shares are held on books as a liability 
 and currently there is approximately $40,000. Tracking and administration of them are 
 becoming more difficult.  Ross Campbell moved to remove transferable from Club member  
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 shares moving forward from today's date November 15, 2020, Kelly Bleau seconded motion. 
 Motion carried 

 

Current Bylaw as it reads:  

  (g) “Corporate” member is an organization or business which has paid a one-time  

 transferable membership fee to the Society, as prescribed from time to time by the Board 

 of Directors (currently set at $100 per member), and as such will have voting rights.  

Proposed Change: Remove “g” completely 

(g) “Corporate” member is an organization or business which has paid a one-time   

transferable membership fee to the Society, as prescribed from time to time by  the Board 

of  Directors (currently set at $100 per member), and as such will have voting rights. 

Amended Change: Remove “transferable”: 

   (g) “Corporate” member is an organization or business which has paid a one-time  

    membership fee to the Society, as prescribed from time to time by  the Board   

   of  Directors (currently set at $100 per member), and as such will have voting rights. 

 
- Reasoning behind proposed change - does not suit the club as the structure the club is running 

 today, current corporate members would be grandfathered in.  We will not be removing (g) as 
 currently in the bylaws. Moving forward current corporate shares will still be valid however, 
 as of November 15, 2020 no more corporate shares will be sold. Ross Campbell moved to 
 approved the amended changes to bylaw pertaining to Corporate shares, Kelly Bleau 
 seconded motion. Motion carried. 
 
- Review of Peninsula Co-op proposal regarding Dogwood frontage and gravel lot: 

- Rick Monchak reports there are options available: 
- Options currently are for Co-op to purchase Dogwood frontal and gravel lot,  
- purchase entire property and lease back to Campbell River Curling Club and lastly,  
- Not sell the property and lease to Co-op 

-For the most part Board feels it is most viable to sell Dogwood frontal and gravel lot. With some 
significant expenses coming, roof repair for example, selling a portion of the property along with 
the possible grant would put us in a position to be here considerably longer. 
Discussions from members on Co-op proposal include:  

- Are there outstanding leans against property 
- Will there be Capital Gains on sale of property 
- Concerns on high traffic times affecting members getting into the club 
- Leasing property may put us in a position to lose permissive tax exemption 
- Should get a appraisal on the property done 
- More information/clarity needed from Co-op before moving forward 

Other options put forth by members for the board to explore: 
- Subdivide frontal property and develop as a condo/apartment complex 
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Election of Officers 
 Nominations for President: Rene Quintin nominates Cynthia Lu for president, Joe Oster 
 Seconded nomination, Cynthia Lu(accepts). 

President: Cynthia Lu by acclamation 
Nominations for Vice President: Rene Quintin nominates Laura Westcott, Kelly Bleau seconded 

 nomination, Laura Westcott(accepts). 
Vice President: Laura Westcott by acclamation 
Nominations for Treasurer: Michele Mathew nominates Rick Monchak, Melinda McClung 

 seconds nomination, Rick Monchak(accepts). 
Treasurer: Rick Monck by acclamation  
Nominations for Secretary: Michele Mathew nominates Marita Martel, Joe Oster seconds 

 nomination, Marita Martel(accepts). 
Secretary: Marita Martel by acclamation 
Past President: Rene Quintin 

Three Yr Term: Rene Quintin nominates Ross Campbell, Kelly Bleau seconds nomination Ross   
        Campbell(accepts).  Ross Campbell elected by acclamation. 
  Kevin May nominates Andrew Veldhius, Ken Dawson seconds nomination, Andrew  
  Veldhius(accepts). Andrew  Veldhius elected by acclamation.  
  Rene Quintin nominated Kelly Bleau, Cynthia seconds nomination, Kelly Bleau(accepts). 
  Kelly Bleau elected by acclamation. 
 Two Yr Term:  Kathy Linn(continues)  
  Joe Oster(continues)  
  Rene Quintin nominates Melinda McClung, Melinda McClung declines. 
  Rene Quintin nominated Ken Dawson, Ken Dawson declines. 
  Neil  Konschuh nominates Candice Skosmove, Laura Westcott seconds nomination,  
  Candice Skovmose(accepts). Candice Skovmose elected by acclamation. 
One Yr Term:  Michael DeHart(continues)  
  Kevin May(continues) 
  Rene Quintin nominated Doug McGregor, Laura Westcott seconds nomination, Doug  
  McGregor(accepts). Doug McGregor elected by acclamation. 
 
Adjournment:  Joe Oster moved to adjourn meeting, Larry Taylor seconded motion. Motion carried.  
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Committee Reports Con’t 

President’s Report 2019-2020 

President’s Report 2019-20  

The 2019-2020 curling season was generally another good year for the club. Thank you to our key personnel: Susan 

Johnson, Michelle Twanow, Gord Twanow, Margie Cudmore for another year of hard work and service. 

League participation was slightly down from the previous year (by a few teams). Our Junior league continued with 

low numbers. On Sundays we ran our inaugural “Rookie League” where teams of new curlers played with on-ice 

coaching support provided by mentors. We are happy to see many Rookie League curlers return to the ice this 

season. Thank you to the coaches who helped with this program. 

Bar/lounge numbers were very strong in 2019-2020. We hosted regular weekly evening dart leagues, pool leagues, 

and a new Tuesday night poker league. Additionally, we were booked for several birthday and holiday celebrations, 

fundraisers, and other lounge events. All of the extra events and users resulted in another significant year for bar 

revenue. Bar profits made up just over 25% of our gross club revenue in the last fiscal year. Thank you to Susan for 

her hard work and long hours that made this possible for us. 

On the planning front, in 2019, we updated the special maintenance budget and outlook for the next 10 years (2019-

2029, previously updated in 2008). Our 2019-20 season was cut short by 2 weeks due to the Covid-19 pandemic. 

We were closed throughout the off-season and did not host any rentals. 

 
The off-season was busy. We launched a new website and tried online registration for the first time. Our new 

website was created and designed by members Candice and Mark Skovmose. They generously volunteered their 

expertise to create a new website that now serves a number of functions for club members and administration. We 

are excited to use this new platform to support club administration and communications. Thank you to Candice and 

Mark. Online registration was successful overall, thanks to Laura Westcott and Susan for their work in this area. 

Now onto  Covid. As we all know, the Covid-19 pandemic has resulted in significant changes in our operations and 

to the financial outlook for the club. Over the summer, we put on hold all facility maintenance projects and spending 

that was not absolutely necessary. 

We decided to re-open despite a drop in participation to about 65% of our expected normal, and the cancellation of 

all our lounge rentals and events. Our re-opening is financially feasible because of the assistance provided by the 

Canada Emergency Wage Subsidy and Canada Emergency Business Account programs. The additional “pandemic 

fee” charged to curlers has also helped in this regard. In December, the Board will review our situation and options 

for continuing the season in January. 

Thank you to our Treasurer, Rick Monchak, and bookkeeper Michele Mathew for their work in figuring out the 

wage subsidy program requirements on the Club’s behalf. 

Since re-opening in September we have had site visits from WorkSafe BC and the Island Health Authority. 

WorkSafe came to review the safety of our ice plant system. Island Health came to review the Covid-19 facility 

safety plan. WorkSafe issued us 5 orders that we have now resolved to their satisfaction. Island Health was 

impressed by our attention to detail and safety measures in place. 

I would like to specifically thank Joe Oster, Larry Taylor, Joe Johnson, and Susan Johnson for their many hours of 

effort getting us in compliance with Worksafe and setting us up for a safe return to curling with the installation of 

additional Covid-19 safety measures around the club. 

In addition to the pandemic, our greatest challenge continues to be volunteer and member engagement. Several 

Board members have generously served several terms in their positions. Many have agreed to stay on for the rest of 

this year for continuity and stability through the Covid season. However, we need the membership to step forward in 

assuming these roles for 2021-22.  

Moving forward we continue to monitor the impact of the pandemic on our club’s safe and responsible operation. 

We will continue to follow the direction of Curl BC, Island Heath Authority, and WorkSafe BC. I think we should 

all feel fortunate about where we live and the fact that we have been able to get back on the ice. I am proud of how 

our club has adapted. Let’s continue our efforts to keep our community safe while getting to enjoy our favourite 

sport. 

 

Cynthia Lu 

Club President 

November 15, 2020 
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